
Edgemont & Upper Capilano Community Association (EUCCA) General Meeting 

Wednesday, October 12th 2011;  7:00pm 

Potlatch Room 

Chair: Grigor Cameron 

About 50 Members present 

Guests included Mayor Walton, Councillors Mckay-Dunn, Bassam and Hicks 

 Minutes 

 

1. Opening 

Grigor Cameron welcomed members and guests, outlined procedures and introduced Sharon Proctor 

 

2. Presentation by Sharon Proctor from the North Vancouver Museum & Archives on “North 

Vancouver, Then and Now.   (Much of the information in her presentation appears in her book “Time 

Travel in North Vancouver” ; Friends of the North Vancouver Museum and Archives Society.) 

Sharon gave a fascinating one hour presentation on the history of the North Shore District and City.  Her 

technique of alternately juxtaposing historical scenes with the modern situation was very effective.  It 

enabled the viewer to imagine being in the very spot 100 years ago.  Many of the audience purchased her 

book with the same theme. 

The audience thanked Sharon with acclamation 

 

Coffee Break 

By Courtesy of Delany’s 

 

3. William Griffin Replacement –Pool or no Pool? 

Joyce Parkin, Recreation Coordinator outlined the history of the William Griffin replacement project. 

The Centre was built in 1974 and is in urgent need of major repair or replacement.  A decision was made 

4 years ago to replace without the pool.  This has now been changed to allow public input on what 

facilities will be included – including a possible pool.  No estimates for the cost of various options have 

been published. 

A speaker pointed out that until ball-park estimates of the various options are available it is pointless to 

ask the public what they want.   

A vote of the membership present to include a pool in the redevelopment was overwhelmingly passed – 

with only one member dissenting.  

4. Village Banners Update.  

Grigor Cameron summarized the current position.   The existing banners are in two sizes.  A decision had 

been agreed to last year that all the new banners would be the large size.  The art work was 

commissioned based on the large size.  Owing to a misunderstanding tenders for production of both sizes 

have been called.  Full size mock-ups of both sizes were shown and the meeting unanimously voted for 

the large size.   

5. Update DNV Council Issues 

Corrie Kost outlined some recent issues (attached) 



6. Any Other Business 

Tom Walker spoke on homelessness, saying there are homeless folk within 500 m of this meeting room.   

He requested those in attendance interested in joining his group’s initiative to address this problem to 

contact him. This can be done through James Walsh, the Secretary of EUCCA. 

7. Meeting closed at 9:00 pm. 

 







DNV COUNCIL ISSUES UPDATE 

WILLIAM GRIFFIN RECREATIONAL FACILITY 

• Space needs study underway (Sep12 Council Mtg) 

• Land (re)development at Delbrook part of overall 

proposal.  “Equity Transfer” $21.5 million. Scope 

(increase over existing assets) stated at 10% 

• Note that population expected to increase 25% 

over next 20 years as well as “age” 

substantially. 

 

• Retention of a pool? EUCCA Members Vote? 

 

 



From March 14/2011 DNV Council Workshop 

Griffin assets 

increase 



DNV COUNCIL ISSUES UPDATE 

TRANSLINK 
•  Oct 7/2011 Mayor Richard Walton votes in favour of increasing Translink 

Gas Tax from 15  17cents (~$14million/yr from DNV) with more increases 

in property taxes coming in 2013&2014 

• GVRD & TRANSLINK ~$400/yr/household $12million/yr 

• Net “outflow” about $26million/yr   Net “inflow” about $3million/yr 

• No service of third seabus despite above increases – only some 15minute 

services in early/late hours 

• Lonsdale Quay Seabus Terminal upgrades will not change service 

• Improvements in bus service along Marine Drive marginal 

• Translink – not North Shore – decides service levels 

• Fair share to North Shore of taxes/fees one of lowest in mainland 

• Is this the end of the beginning OR the beginning of the end to Translink? 



TAXES/FEES (1) 

• DNV Requests a Deposit+Recycling fee on 4 litre milk jugs. This will raise 

purchase price by about 10%. Recycling fee is non-refundable. 

• $500 “fee” to remove a large tree. Else replace it with 3 new ones. 

• Recycling fees  

• 2008: $22.35  

• 2011: $82.71   an increase of 270% 

• Water 

• 1975: $36      2011 inflation adjusted  $164 

• 2008: $345 

• 2011: $509   an increase of  48%  since 2008 and 210% more than adjusted 1975 

• Total Property Taxes (always includes water etc. and basic grant) 

• 1975: $665    2011 inflation adjusted  $3,026 

• 2008: $4,256 

• 2011: $4,899  an increase of 15%  since 2008 and 62% more than expected via CPI 

(1) My home remains essentially unchanged since 1975 and tracks about 3% 

above the price of  an “average” assessment for a DNV home. 

 

DNV COUNCIL ISSUES UPDATE 



FUTURE NEEDS: 

• Lobby Provincial & Federal Officials to support a 

new Sewage Plant(s) on the North Shore. History of 

this issue is important. 

 

• Official Community Plan Bylaw No. 7900, 2011 

received final adoption by Council at a Special 

Meeting on Monday June 27, 2011.  

– the existing LAPs will be examined ~2012 to see 

if they are consistent with the direction set out in 

the new OCP. 

– Impact on this area expected to be minimal 

compared to other “centres” 

  

DNV COUNCIL ISSUES UPDATE 



FUTURE NEEDS: 
Review and adopt a realistic Standard of Maintenance 

 

DNV COUNCIL ISSUES UPDATE 



Some important trends continue to be troubling… 

• More council “Workshops” – fewer televised Regular Council 

meetings. 

• Lack of cost-benefit analysis on projects (eg. bicycle lanes, 

recycling program) 

• Dominance of mountain biking on forest  walking/hiking trails 

• Increase in dog-off-leash use of parks 

 

Attend Municipal All-Candidates Meeting:  

Wed Nov 16th at Highlands Church 7:00-9:00pm 

ASK QUESTIONS! 

 

DNV COUNCIL ISSUES UPDATE 
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